Dalton Annual Budget Hearing Minutes of January 14, 2019

Present were Selectmen: Nancy McVetty, Kathy Barden, Carol Sheltry

Called to order 7:00 PM

Nancy read through the warrant articles to be presented at 2019 Town Meeting. Opened to the floor for questions or comments.

Nancy Mooney asked about the warrant article asking to sell the Police Cruiser. In the case that a newer cruiser is purchased, the town will want to sell the old one, so the article is in preparation for that.

No further discussion about the warrant articles.

Nancy read down through the budget line by line. Opened for questions or comments.

Mr. Ennis inquired as to what gets paid from the Personnel Administration Line. It was explained that the employees taxes, health insurance and workers compensation comes from that line.

Mr. Ennis asked about the Highway Budget being up. Bob Wentworth explained that an early winter, increase in cost for product, all play into what the end cost will be for a year.

Mr. Ennis asked about the Capital Reserve Paving Trust Fund. Bob Wentworth explained he uses all of that every year just trying to maintain the pavement already in town.

Doris Mitton told the board they are doing a good job and thanked them.

The Board thanked everyone for coming.

No further business.
Meeting adjourned 7:20 PM

Respectfully submitted,

Jessie Wentworth Administrative Assistant Dalton Selectboard

Dalton Annual Budget Hearing Minutes approved by Selectboard Members on \(\)\(\frac{128}{18} \).

Carol Sheltry

Kathy Barden, Selectboard Member

Nancy McVetty, Selectboard Chairman